
 

Community Notice 

Temporary road closure – Day Street, Hamilton 

From Tuesday 20 August 2019 for up to eight weeks, Day Street will be closed at Kingsford 

Smith Drive to traffic in both directions. 

This closure is required to enable installation of new underground services, pavement works 

and construction of the new road verge. 

The temporary closure enables a majority of the works to be undertaken during standard 

construction hours between 7am and 6pm Monday to Friday and 8am to 5pm on Saturdays, to 

minimise the impact and duration of night works on the local community.  

Traffic controllers and additional signage will be in place to help motorists navigate around the 

works area. Please see map overleaf for more information regarding traffic detours. 

Pedestrian access will be maintained around the work site. Driveway access will be 

maintained at all times, under the direction of traffic control if required. 

In the event of wet weather or unforeseen circumstances, this closure may be extended to 

allow the work activity to be completed safely.  

More information 

For more information regarding planned construction activities and traffic changes, please 

contact the team on 1800 084 383 or email info@ksdupgrade.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 2019 

Why are these works happening? 

The Kingsford Smith Drive upgrade will improve the capacity of the road to meet the future 

needs of the traffic network on one of Brisbane’s busiest roads.  

The upgrade involves widening the road from four to six lanes between Theodore Street at 

Eagle Farm and Cooksley Street at Hamilton. It also includes improvement works between 

Cooksley Street and Breakfast Creek Road at Albion. 

The upgrade will increase capacity, reduce traffic congestion and improve safety for all road 

users. 
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